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Loma Rica Foothill Lions Club 

Foothill Community Center 

5667 Fruitland Road 

Marysville, CA  95901 

(530)742-5466 (LION) 
OUR MOTTO: 

WE SERVE! 

Meetings are held on the 1st and 3rd Thursday of the 
month at 7 P.M. 

IN THIS ISSUE: 
 Carr Fire Support (1,5) 

 President’s Message (2) 

 Editor’s Message (3) 

 Treasurer’s Report (3) 

 Officers (3) 

 Beef Raffle (4) 

 September Birthdays (4) 

 Sunshine Corner (4) 

 Congratulations (4) 

 50/50 Winner (4) 

 Visitations (5) 

 Tacos (5) 

 Car Show Flyer (6) 

 Board Mtg Minutes (7-8) 

 July Calendar (9) 

Helping Hands, Healing Hearts 

We had a very warm welcome from the Redding Host Lions when 
we arrived at their Carr Fire distribution center, on August 29th. 
They were very happy to get a little break.  At the center, people 
came in and filled out a form and checked boxes of items they 
were in need of, such as food, toiletries, and cleaning supplies.  
From there, we worked in small groups to check and fill the order 
list.  Once filled, the Lion men loaded these items into the indi-
viduals’ vehicles.  Like our fire, these people were grateful, and 
again like our fire, they just needed to tell there story, have 
someone listen. 

Work Crew:    
Lions Joanie, 
Susie, Janet   
Linda, Pete, 
Dave, John, 
Ralph, Gerry, 
Kenn, Sheri, 
Korin, Sally, 
spouses Liz Thomas and Lynette Stevens, and DG Sue Kerr. 

(continued on pg 5)             Submitted by President Sheri Vess 





 

 

Editor’s  

Message 

 

Lion Laurie High 

 

I encourage all members to submit pictures 

and articles for the Foothill Lions bulletin.  

Let me hear your ROAR! 

 

Contact information… 

Email:  lauriehigh37@gmail.com 

Cell Phone:  701-7589 

2018-2019 Officers 

President 

Lion Sheri Vess (743-4084) 

5215 Daphne Way 

Marysville, CA  95901 

1st VP 

Lion John Newlin (301-5692) 

2nd VP 

Lion Mary Burnett (692-1030) 

3rd VP 

Open 

Secretary 

Lion Sally Carter (743-5311) 

12286 Scott Grant Road 

Marysville, CA  95901 

Treasurer 

Lion Kim Hall (923-5805) 

I.P.P. 

Lion Linda Saala (679-2105) 

Tail Twister 

Lion Bill High (701-7588) 

Lion Tamer 

Lion Sierra Kanawyer(692-1507) 

Membership 

Lion Jim DeGraff (304-7715) 

Club Manager 

Lion Gertie Moore (749-9809) 

Bar Manager 

Lion Kim Hall (923-5805) 

1st Year Directors 

Lion Susie Trundy (742-3041) 

Lion Joni Patterson (742-3265) 

2nd Year Directors 

Lion Gerry Farrell  (692-1507) 

Lion Laurie High (701-7589) 

Treasurer’s Report 

 

 

 

 

Unrestricted  Income: 

Bar Income    $ 4557 

50/50     $   204 

Hall Rental    $   650 

Dues               $ 1280 

 

Expenses: 

Bar     $ 1927 

Club     $   290 

Kitchen              $ 5350 

Dues     $ 2936 

Utilities    $ 1860 



September 2018 

Lion Birthdays 

• Jean Marie Akers 

• Howard Busch 

• Gerry Farrell 

• Kim Hall 

• John Newlin 

• Julie Schmidt 

• Konrad Stinchfield 

• Jeff Trundy 

• Sheri Vess 

 

Please join us for your Birth-

day dinner    celebration to 

be held the during the first 

General Meeting of each 

month.  Birthday dinners for 

the Birthday Lions will be 

FREE! 

 Do you know of any 

Lions who could use a 

bit of sunshine?   

  

Please do not hesitate to reach 

out to our Sunshine Chairman, 

Lion Diana Wheeler at 741-1502.   

She’d love to hear from you! 

 

Newlyweds 

Congratulations! 
 

Lions Peggy Sue 

and Rodney were 

married on August 

25th! 

August 50-50 Winners 

Congratulations Lions Kim and 

Susie—winners of the August 50-

50 drawing. Lion Susie donated 

her winnings to sponsor a MHS 

student’s cheer trip to England. 



Tacos Mondays 

Foothill Lions will continue 

to provide Taco Mondays 

throughout the Month of 

September.  $1.50 each 

with all the fixings!  Pre-

order by 5pm (742-5466) 

 

August Visitations 

Linda and Peach Bowl were our visitation destinations for the 

month of August.  On the 14th we visited the Linda Lions.   

Present and pictured below were Lions Bill, Kim, Janet , Sheri, 

Gerry, and Laurie and prospective member, Peggy Taylor, 

(also, a Linda Lion photo bomb).    Lions Janet, Cindi, Gerry, 

Sally, Kim, and 

Kim’s daughter, 

Courtney par-

ticipated in the 

Peach Bowl vis-

itation on Au-

gust 7th.  (Sorry, 

no photo.) 

Hands and Hearts (continued) 
Many of the volunteers of this work crew have first hand knowledge of the devastation and 

needs of those affected by the Carr fire, having been vicitims of the Cascade fire less than 

a year ago.  They did not hesitate to jump in and aid fellow Californians with what they 

need. 



 



 

Minutes – Board Meeting – August 23, 2018 
 

 

The meeting was called to order by President Sheri at 6:05 pm.  12 members were present with 2 members absent 

– 1 vacancy.  The guests, Ms. Peggy Taylor and Ms. Lulu Jacobsen, both prospective new members, were intro-

duced to the board members.     Ms. Taylor has completed the requirements and her application was voted on and 

approved by the board.   Ms. Jacobsen has one meeting and the orientation process to complete.  Both ladies ex-

plained their reasons for wanting to become members of the Foothill Lions Club. 

Treasurer Kim submitted the financials for review.  Discussion was held and a motion to accept the financials as 

presented was made by Lion Linda and 2nd by Lion Joni.  Vote – MSP. 

Secretary Sally submitted $280 in dues funds to the Treasurer. 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS: 

President Sheri updated the schedule for the work crew traveling to Redding to assist in the Distribution Center.  

Members wishing to go should meet at the club before 9:00 am on Wednesday, August 29th to carpool to Red-

ding.  We will work from 12:00 pm to 3:00 pm. 

President Sheri/Lion Gertie – update and lengthy discussion of the hall rental agreement was held.  Lion Gertie 

presented her recommendations to the board and Lion Susie will update the agreement.  A meeting is scheduled 

to go over the document and finalize for submission to the board.  

President Sheri – The air conditioning project for the kitchen has been completed, the walk-in compressor has 

been repaired but the back-door project has not been completed. 

President Sheri – Line Dancing will continue until further notice on Tuesdays.  The club portion of the proceeds 

for the last class was $95.   

Treasurer/Bar Manager Kim said the pool tournaments are over and Sunday Football will begin soon.  If people 

still want to play pool or play darts, they can play at the Sunday Football gathering. 

Lion Sally advised the board that the North Butte District Cabinet meeting will be held on Saturday, September 

15th in Paradise.  She has copies of the registration form which is due by September 1st.  Lion Sally will be attend-

ing to represent the Foothill Lions Club.  New member, Ms. Peggy Taylor, may go with her. 

President Sheri – update on upcoming car show.  There are 30 cars presently registered for the show.  Raffle priz-

es are needed. 

President Sheri asked Lion Linda about the repairs on the Gazebo.  Lion Linda said that Lion Bob and Lion John 

need to meet to discuss the required repairs.  President Sheri said that the safety concerns should be corrected be-

fore the Car Show, if possible.  This was tabled for further discussion.   In addition, Lion Linda advised the ladies 

bathroom project had been completed. 

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

Lion Sally advised the board that she would be attending an assembly at the Foothill Intermediate School to pro-

mote the Lions Peace Poster Contest on Wednesday, August 29th.  Lion Sally also advised the board that the Stu-

dent Speaker Kit had been ordered. 



 

Minutes – Board Meeting (cont.) – August 23, 2018 

 

 

President Sheri – Discussion was held and copies of the flyer for An In-Sight-Full-Day for District 4-C1 that will 

be held on September 28th in Chico, was presented.  All members are welcome to attend this function.  Again, fly-

ers are available for details, location and time. 

President Sheri – a vaccine clinic will be held at the club on Sunday, August 26th from 9:30 am to 11:30 am.  Cats 

must be in carriers.  The flyer is posted on the bulletin board and on the outside doors, which contains price list 

and vaccines available. 

Lion Susie requested the alarm company be notified that two other members will be available for emergency calls.  

The two members volunteering were Lion Bill High and President Sheri, as both live close to the club.  Apparent-

ly, spiders and/or spiderwebs are causing the alarm to go off in the “wee” hours of the morning.  Lion Susie and 

Lion Jeff will be traveling, so other emergency numbers are needed.  In addition, Lion Bill requested that we get a 

listing of the code numbers and when they are being used to enter the building for review.   Treasurer Kim will 

contact the alarm company. 

Lion Laurie asked if purse holders can be attached to the bar for members to hang their purses rather that placing 

them on the floor.   Discussion was held, and the matter will be investigated. 

Lion Cindi asked if water can be furnished for the line dancing classes.  It was suggested that pitchers of water and 

plastic glasses be made available. 

President Sheri advised the board that ducts in the club need repaired or replaced.  Apparently, they are very old 

and inefficient.  Lion Susie made a motion to get bids for replacement and Lion Bill 2nd the motion.  A vote was 

held and passed. 

Lion Linda told the board the menu/theme for the September dinners will be Asian Fusion (Chinese Food) at the 

Birthday Dinner on September 6th prepared by Lion Jean-Marie and her committee with the 2nd meeting be Lion 

Linda’s Chicken-fried steak with the “fixins”. 

A lengthy discussion was held regarding the Lions Community Breakfast (formerly the Lioness Breakfast).  Lion 

Sierra said 74 breakfasts were prepared by Lions volunteers with assistance from the Scouts troop.  President 

Sheri told the board that volunteers were needed to assist with the breakfast.  Also, the menu was discussed, as 

well as the viability of continuing the project.   If there aren’t enough Lions volunteers that will help, we may not 

be able to continue the community service breakfast.  More discussion is needed on the matter. 

OTHER: 

President Sheri read the correspondence.  A Thank You letter was received from a Cascade Fire victim, Mr. James 

Miller, and read to the board.  A letter from the Salvation Army for donations was read but the board voted “not 

at this time”. 

Motion was made by to adjourn the meeting at 7:15 pm by Lion Joni and 2nd by Lion Mary.  Vote – MSP – Meet-

ing adjourned.  Goodnight all! 

 

Submitted by Lion Sally, Secretary 



September 2018 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      1 

2 3 
Taco Night 

 

Bar Open  

(Kenn/Mike S) 

4  

Line Dancing 
 

Bar Open  

(Susie) 

5 

 
Bar Open  

(Sally) 

6 
General Mtg 

 

Bar Open  

(Opie) 

7 

 
Bar Open  

(Billy) 

8 

9 10 
Taco Night 

 

Bar Open  

(Kenn/Mike S) 

11 
Line Dancing 

 

Bar Open  

(Peggy) 

12 

 
Bar Open  

(BIll) 

13 

 
Bar Open  

(Jean Marie) 

14 

 
Bar Open  

(Al) 

15 

16 

 

 

 

Breakfast 

8:00—10:30 

17 
Taco Night 

 

Bar Open  

(Chris B) 

18 
Line Dancing 

 

Bar Open  

(Kim) 

19 

 
Bar Open  

(Sally) 

20 
General Mtg 

 

Bar Open  

(Janet) 

21 

 
Bar Open  

(Opie) 

22 

23 24 
Taco Night 

 

Bar Open  

(Chris B) 

25 

 
Bar Open  

(Peggy) 

26 

 
Bar Open  

(Bill) 

27 
Board Mtg 

 

Bar Open  

(Jean Marie) 

28 

 
Bar Open  

(Al) 

29 
Car Show 

 

7-11 (Jeff) 

11-close (Lissa) 

30       The September 6th birthday dinner will be Asian Fusion (Chinese Food) prepared by Lion 

Jean-Marie and her committee.    

The September 20th meeting dinner will be Lion Linda’s Chicken-fried steak with the 

“fixins”. 



 

.   IN THE NEXT ISSUE... 

FOOTHILL LIONS CLUB 
FOOTHILL COMMUNITY CENTER 
5667 FRUITLAND ROAD 
LOMA RICA, CA  95901 

PLACE  

STAMP 

HERE 

Line Dancing 
Come join community members for line   
dancing at the Lions Club.  

 

No  experience  required! 

Tuesdays 

September 4th, 11th, and 18th  

6:30—8:30 

$5.00 

Contact Us! 
Give us a call for more information about  

• community projects 

• functions 

• hall rentals and  

• membership application 

 

 

FOOTHILL LIONS CLUB 

5667 Fruitland Road  

Loma Rica, CA  95901 

(530)742-5466 

 

Visit us on the web at www.foothill-lions.net 

 Car Show 

 Chili Cookoff 

 Line Dancing  

 October Birthdays 

 Trick-or-Treat Street 


